
 

 

F3 Technical Advisory Memo 
 

№:             TAMF3-2020-004 

Date:         February 12, 2020 

Subject:    Paint or Wrap for Halo 
 
Section 2.7.1 of the FIA Technical Regulations for F3 permits the adding of color, providing that the only 
function is optical (i.e. visual).  This rule will be interpreted to permit paint or wrap on the halo, which 
the FIA calls the secondary roll structure.  Note that the hologram and sticker must not be covered with 
paint or wrap.  The car will not pass technical inspection if the hologram or sticker are covered or 
removed. 


